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     Happy New Fraternal Year My Brothers, I am 
excited to be on this journey with you.  Again, thank 
you for your confidence in me to serve as your State 
Deputy.  I would like to recap some of the items 
covered at our Organizational Meeting in Colorado 
Springs.  Let me begin with our logo.  It was, in itself, 
a journey for me to settle on the image as well as the 
wording.  Basically, it contains a bit of the spirit of 
every State Deputy I have had the privilege to serve 
from Jim Conlan to Jay Doherty.  It also recognizes 
the presence and unifying influence of the Holy Spirit 
in the decisions and workings of the State Council.  

The lessons they imparted through their logos have shaped how I will lead.  They 
have shared with us the desire to be peacemakers, devotees of Mary, receivers of 
the Holy Spirit, champions of the family and shepherds of each other.  It is time 
for us to take those lessons and put them into action and trust the guidance of the 
Holy Spirit, thus the two imperative statements; Journey with the Spirit, Spread 
the Gospel by words and works.
     My Brothers, we are in a period of transition, not just in our State but in the 
Order worldwide.  We must face the realities and challenges of being a Catholic 
men’s organization.  Membership has been declining over the past few years, we 
have an unclear identity, many of our Clergy as well as members and prospects 
don’t know our programs or the full extent of what we can do and men under 40 
years of age don’t see our relevance to their needs.  We must evaluate these condi-
tions, adapt and overcome.  This means change.
     We must undergo a culture change in order to attract and keep members.  We 
must offer new and different programs to attract younger family and faith seeking 
men.  Studies show that men under 40 want to join organizations that share their 
priorities.  I ask all leaders to recognize the need for change and that complacen-
cy and resistance to change must give way to a culture of change.  I call upon all 
Knights to be the change we need.  How do we start?  Oddly enough we must go 
backwards in time to 1882 and review the reason Fr. McGivney started the Order.  
What was his vision?  What is our mission?
     One key change strategy is to fully implement the mission-centric model of 
Faith in Action which is designed to offer men/members and their families the 
opportunity to: grow in their faith, engage their families in mission, serve their 
parish and community, defend the dignity of human life and evangelize through 
action.
     Let me close by saying, we are Knights of Unity, we are in this together.  United 
in action to reverse the decline in membership and enrich our members and 
families will bring new life to all councils.  Don’t let the words of our ceremonials 
be silent, give them life through your actions.  Imitate the Apostles, walk the road 
of faith knowing the Spirit is with you.

Ut Prosim (that I may be of use),
Chris Foley

Colorado State Deputy



		  A MESSSGE FROM THE STATE ADVOCATE

     As we begin to settle into a new fraternal year and our roles as newly elect-
ed, re-elected, appointed or re-appointed council, district and state officers, 
we’ve discovered our positions bestow on us certain specific authorities and 
duties.  We are fully vested, through the Laws and Rules of the Order and 
council and state bylaws, with the power to exercise the authorities of our re-
spective offices.  How we use that authority to guide, direct, mentor and serve 
those Knights and families who willing follow us will testify to our ability as 
leaders.    

     Much has been written about leadership and of those whom we perceive or recognize as great lead-
ers. There are many traits of leadership, such as: honesty, competence, humility and courage to name 
a few. Leadership, like being a parent, isn’t about being a friend, popular or even being well-liked.  It’s 
about mutual respect and more importantly, service to those entrusted to our care.
     Jesus calls us to be servant-leaders.  Father McGivney, our venerable founder, left us the legacy on 
how to be a servant-leader. His legacy to us is principles of fraternalism with the challenge to live these 
principles in service to God and neighbor every day of our lives. The principles of: Charity, Unity and 
Fraternity embody every principle of leadership ever written and provide the simple prescription of how 
to serve others. 
     As newly or re-installed Grand Knights and Advocates, I encourage each of you to study. Study the 
Laws and Rules of the Order, your local council by-laws, home corporations guidelines from Supreme 
(if applicable), Robert’s Rules of Order and Safe Environment. What do the Laws and Rules mean?  
What obligations do they impose?  Are there exceptions to the laws and rules and under what condi-
tions?  What are our duties under the laws and rules?
     As Knights, we are called to dutifully uphold the laws and rules of our Order and the tenants of our 
faith.  The Order’s principles of charity, unity, and fraternity should always guide the exercise of our 
authority.  These three principles underlie the laws of the Order and presuppose that all members of the 
Knights of Columbus, as Catholic gentlemen, will follow these fundamental principles.  Unfortunately, 
at times, we are called to deal with issues relating to behavior that is inconsistent with the principles of 
the Knights of Columbus and the teachings of our church.  Our approach should be to privately and 
informally talk to the individual member in person and, with a charitable spirit, discuss the matter and 
provide advice and counsel.  If this proves ineffective, our next step should be to address the matter at 
the local council level, then at the state council level, and only then at the Supreme Council.  Officers 
should be able to resolve the vast majority of issues and problems by speaking directly with the Broth-
er Knight or by working with the Brother Knight’s Grand Knight and/or chaplain.  Officers should be 
a calming influence against the rash judgments of those whose first impulse may be to disregard the 
principle of due process and summarily suspend and expel a member from the Order without affording 
their Brother Knight an opportunity to offer an explanation or to clear up any misunderstanding or to 
otherwise resolve an issue in private.  Officers should not resort to formal disciplinary action unless and 
until all other reasonable attempts to resolve a situation have been exhausted. Never hesitate to contact 
the State Deputy of myself with any questions.

Vivat Jesus, 
Marc Solome

State Advocate



      	               MASTER’S KNIGHTLY NEWS

     As we close out this fraternal year, we continue to move forward and ex-
pand.  We have officially brought in a 2nd new assembly this fraternal year.  The 
members of the Cortez Council 4209 have put together an assembly out of their 
council and we now have the Bishop Arthur N Tafoya Assembly 3818 under the 
leadership of newly elected Charter Faithful Navigator Sir Knight Leroy Rob-
erts.  Please help me in congratulating these men and assist them in any way 
you can to help them on the road to strong future and great success.
     On Friday, June 7th, I had the honor and privilege to present a check to the 
Director of the Chaplaincy Program at the new VA hospital in Aurora for the 
cost of the statuary for the Catholic chapel.  What a great facility for our veter-
ans and now a more conducive atmosphere will be experienced by our veterans 

in the Catholic chapel.  We were also given a tour of the facility and were amazed at such a state of the art facility.  
The state of the art equipment extends to areas of spinal injuries and mental health while providing the veteran 
with care and assistance.  I would encourage those Knights who are able to volunteer some time at the facility.  
Contact our Sir Knight John Alfeld, 720-878-5723 or johna70@cpines.net.  The network of VA facilities is always 
looking for volunteers besides in the Denver metro area, Colorado Springs and especially Pueblo.
     In my last article I had nothing definitive as to the deadline for the old regalia.  As many of you know from my 
last copies of Supreme memos, I do now.  The old regalia, as of midnight June 30, 2019, wearing of the old rega-
lia comes to an end.  I will be providing information at the Organizational meeting 4th degree breakout session 
concerning procedures, rules and operational guidelines for FN’s, CCC’s and Marshals.  If you are in one of these 
positions, please try to attend the session.  If you cannot make it, please send someone in your place.  A short 
synopsis of the guidelines includes:
	 1.  Honor Guards for official functions are in the new uniform only.
	 2.  Utilizing 4th degree members in tuxedos with either social baldrics or service baldrics and 
    	      swords for Honor Guards are not permitted.  Only new uniforms for Honor Guards.	
	 3.  No authorized use for old regalia.
	 4.  First offense for wearing old regalia is denied participation in event and a written warning.
    	      Copies to Master and on file at assembly.
	 5.  Second offense is denied participation in event, denied participation in any Honor Guard for 
    	      remainder of fraternal year, written warning.  Copies to Supreme, VSM, Master and on file at 
     	      assembly.
	 6.  Third and subsequent violations subject to summary suspension.

     I realize that this is a very emotional time and the time of the change is upon us.  Whether we like it or not, 
each of us has had a two year period to come to a decision.  During that time, other than many unsubstantiated 
rumors, Supreme did not indicate that there would possibly be another extension and the plan was for a deadline 
of June 30, 2019.   We will probably be a little short on the size of Honor Guards for some time, but I would en-
courage assemblies to partner up and assist those parishes who may want an Honor Guard but their assembly is 
unable to field an adequate group. Practice the principle of Unity and work together.  Though this change seems 
huge to some, it is cosmetic in nature as nothing has changed in the substance of our Order and the principles 
for which it stands.

Vivat Jesus, Vivat Maria 
Roger G Muller

Roger Muller, PSD
District Master



Upcoming 4th Degree Exemplifications

Assembly 3818
Saturday October 12, 2019
St Margaret Mary Catholic Church
Cortez, CO 81321
Contact:  Leroy Roberts  505-967-5192  leroyrobertssr@gmail.com

Assembly 3124
Saturday October 26, 2019
Our Lady of the Valley
Windsor, CO
Contact:  Chuck Rohrer  970-672-6109 charlesrohrer6@gmail.com



A MESSAGE FROM THE STATE PROGRAMS COORDINATOR

     Happy New Year!!!!!! July is always an exciting time for us Knights. A new fiscal year is upon 
us all. A time to look ahead and plan what great events and programs your council will be doing. 
Is this the year your council will try a new program, plan a new event, change the way you have 
done programs in the past? As your council goes over all the programs that are part of the Faith 
in Action program, plan on doing 10% more this year. Try a new program, plan a new event. 
Let’s do 10% more in volunteer hours and 10% more in charitable donations.
     As your council plan for its activities, please make sure you include the Programs team in 
your communications. We would love to help promote your activity through the State’s social 
media platforms. We would love to attend your activity also!
     With the summer months upon us, there are many events going on for us to be involved in.
	 •	 Special Olympics
	 •	 Retreats
	 •	 Habitat for Humanity
	 •	 Helping Hands
	 •	 Summer youth events in your parish
	 •	 Your parish Bazaar 

     And that’s just the beginning, be creative with your activities. Involve the family, that’s your 
family and your parish family. Invite a group in your parish to help with your activity, invite 
some men to help out. Everything your council does is a recruiting and retention tool!!
     When you are planning your activity don’t forget to put Jesus in your activity. Fr John, our 
State Chaplain, has challenged us to make sure we put Jesus in what we do. Which helps us to 
follow our State Deputy’s theme...

Journey with the Spirit
Spread the Gospel by words and works

     As I start the new year as Programs Coordinator, I must thank Bob Nellans for the great job 
he has done for the State with leading Programs and showing me the way.
     Should you have any questions, comments, or to just let us know about your program, below 
is the new Programs Team for 2019-2020.

Vivat Jesus,
Clark Musser

State Programs Coordinator - Co KofC
Grand Knight - Holy Cross KofC

720.771.5205



COLORADO PROGRAMS TEAM  2019-2020

Is you council planning a Golf Tournament?? Let us know! I would like to set up a list of Knights 
golf tournaments around the state. Please email Clark Musser - clarkslucky13@msn.com



®

SATURDAY
AUGUST 17, 2019

Where else can you PULL a PLANE? 
Teams of up to 25 people test their 
strength, stamina, and endurance at the 
Plane Pull for Special Olympics Colorado.

Signature Flight Support at 
Denver International Airport
Register today at SpecialOlympicsCO.org

FUN FOR ALL AGES • SUPPORT A GREAT CAUSE • FABULOUS PRIZES

Questions? Email AVanderPol@SpecialOlympicsCO.org or call 720-359-3101

The Plane Pull is a fun competition to 
see which team can pull a jumbo jet 12’ 
the fastest!



A MESSAGE FROM THE STATE FAITH PROGRAMS DIRECTOR

Brother Knights,
     The Faith in Action Guidebook (Form 10627 for your GK or FS to order a copy) explains the Faith program 
area, “Our goal is to strengthen our men and their families in the faith.” Anyone who attended the State Orga-
nizational meeting at the Antlers Hotel in Colorado Springs on 28-30 June saw this faith talked about at length 
by State Officers, the State Chaplain, and Bishop Sheridan in his homily. The Knights of Columbus is a Catholic 
fraternal service organization (note that Catholic comes first in the description).
     This article is meant to be a welcome to the new fraternal year. Looking ahead, what are your Council plans to 
offer faith-based programs? I would love to hear from you about your successes and failures; we learn from both. 
Reach out to me or any of the State Faith Programs Team with questions about specific programs or with general 
questions.

The following are Supreme suggested/featured/required programs in the area of Faith.

Spiritual Reflection		  RSVP (Featured)	 Into the Breach	 Marian Icon Prayer Program
Program (Required)

Building the Domestic	 Rosary Program	 Sacramental Gifts	 Holy Hour
Church Kiosk

McGivney Guild			 

With a lot of overlap between Supreme and our State, Colorado has offerings in the Faith Program area as well. 
These are the programs and the individuals overseeing those programs on a State level; as I’ve mentioned, feel 
free to contact them or myself with questions/feedback/etc.

Icon Program (JR White)	 Keep Christ in		 Seminarian Support		  Keep Christ in
				    Christmas Cards 	 (James Jost)			   Christmas Poster Contest
				    (John Eiler)						      (John Eiler)

Other Faith Programs that you might consider as you are mapping out this new fraternal year might include, but 
are certainly not limited to, the items on this short list.

-Men’s Conference(s)
-Attend a Eucharistic Congress
-Conduct a Communion Breakfast
-Conduct a program to recognize the Clergy and/or Religious in the Council area
-Conduct a monthly recitation of at least one decade of the rosary at a Council meeting
-Furnish pall bearers on an ‘on-call’ basis
-Sponsor a fund raiser project or provide event honor guards for a parochial school
-Sponsor your Chaplain to the State Convention
-Contribute to a faith-based organization (like the Institute for Priestly Formation, as only one example).

Vivat Jesus,
Stephen Sweeney

State Faith Programs Director



A MESSAGE FROM THE PUBLIC RELATIONS CHAIRMAN

Brother Knights,
     I have the pleasure of serving the State Council this year as the Public Relations Chairman. The mission of this 
position is twofold: to create brand awareness for the Knights of Columbus in our local communities through 
local media and to recruit members in our local communities. We are able to accomplish some of this work 
through our email blast software, where we currently have about 2400 email addresses. With more than 18,000 
Knights in the State, I feel confident we are not reaching everyone. Please send me, with permission of course, 
email addresses of Council leaders and members who would benefit by receiving State information. Also, I want 
to mention our good work on social media. The State Organizational Meeting spotlighted how well some of our 
Councils are doing at publicizing the good works we do.
     Secondly, A video has recently been released as a part of the “Safe Environment Program.” The video shares 
the story of a child who has been sexually assaulted by a close family-friend, while also containing a psychologist 
component. The video is unique in the sense that the husband and wife are on camera sharing their story. As 
fathers, husbands, and Knights of Columbus, it’s our responsible to protect our children. You can view it for free 
at www.kofc.org/safe
     Finally, the corporate communications team at Supreme has hired a branding agency to help consider a 
“brand refresh.” They’re looking forward to hearing our thoughts on how to present the Knights’ brand both 
externally and internally to help people understand our unique organization. This branding agency will not 
only tell us how to market ourselves to recruit members, but also how to help on the asset advisory level. At 
the Supreme Convention in August, a video will be presented regarding what this brand update will look like. 
Important note: The Knights are not changing our emblem or values. They are also undergoing a change to the 
Supreme website. This will take off just as they launch the brand refresh. It will have a much more modern and 
fresh appearance.

Vivat Jesus,
Stephen Sweeney
Public Relations Chairman

Al Dingus Funeral Information

Rosary at St. Augustine Catholic Church 
Tuesday July 9, 2019 at 10:30 am.

Memorial Mass at St.Augustine Catholic Church
Tuesday July 9, 2019 at 11:00 am

Graveside service at Elmwood Cemetery at 12:15. 

Reception afterwards held at the Columbian Event Center.



olorado
Knights in

Action

Below: Class photo from the Littleton degree held on 
June 14, 2019.

Bottom of page: Check presentation at the VA Hospital in
Aurora for the catholic chapel’s statuary. 



15 June approximately 24 people split from Council 
0625 Our Lady of Pines, Woodland Park and the 
community worked at local fire station lot cutting 
wood to ready for delivery in fall to approximately 

80 homes in the mountain area.

Great demonstration of charity, Unity, Fraternity. 



SD Chris Foley at the Organizational
Meeting Banquet with Ray Lopez, the 
Supreme Regional Growth Director. 



When St. Louis Parish’s Pastor and 
Council 14443’s Chaplin (Fr. William 
Jungmann) retired, Knights of Colum-
bus Council 14443 hosted Receptions 
following all four Masses. The events 
were attended by about 200 parishioners 
in Kline Hall, where 14443 has held its 
meetings, on the first Thursday, since 
2008.



Charlie Gardea has been serving 
on the Southeast Region Games 
Organizing Committee for three 
years.  Not only does Charlie give 
his time by helping plan and exe-
cute the tournaments, but he also 
recruits volunteers, and he makes 
it a point to get donations to vari-
ous local businesses, organizations, 
councils, and legions.  Charlie 
works at Home Depot and has 
brought in various donations for 
needed equipment.  Since Charlie 
has joined the Games Organizing 
Committee, Home Depot has been 
a beneficial in-kind sponsor for the 
Southeast Region.  Charlie is also 
a proud member of the Knights 
of Columbus and the American 
Legion!

In Charlie’s own words “To see a 
happy face or a genuine smile is 
pleasure enough to know what 
little I did gave someone some type 
of happiness … as well as giving 
something back to the community.”

Says SOCO Southeast Regional 
Manager Michelle Pewters of Char-
lie, “He is one of the most caring, 
dedicated and loyal individuals.”  
He is soon moving to Fort-Worth 
Texas where he will continue to vol-
unteer for Special Olympics Texas. 

Thank you for all that you have done for SOCO, Charlie!

KNIGHTS CALL INFO
- To submit articles, photographs, and any other information to be 
placed in the Knights Call, please email cokc1718@gmail.com.

Thank you,
Kevin Caffrey

Knights Call Editor



To order Knights to Christ books, visit:

www.knightstochrist.org

Available on Amazon.com for Kindle

KNIGHTS TO CHRIST

COMMUNICATIONS 

Here are the states social media accounts, please visit and share!!

https://www.facebook.com/ColoradoStateKofC/

https://twitter.com/CoStateKofC

https://www.instagram.com/cokofc/?hl=en

https://www.facebook.com/KnightstoChrist/

https://twitter.com/Knights2Christ

https://www.facebook.com/TheWheatonAgency/?hc_ref=ARSIeyCXeomxT5YVdYUYY4xDSfOeipooHz8XVjw-
8Wsi9wSVwNgVCIcZ2WEVM3lZAMZY&fref=nf

https://www.facebook.com/huardagency/?hc_ref=ARSdyESMi4uQR5UEW7ECSuWssAtizZ9R0sHdxu7K7b-
PEX-mHdEJ2aOO7qJ32242Jj9o&fref=nf

https://www.facebook.com/ColoradoStateLadiesAuxiliary/

Vivat Jesus,
Clark Musser

Assistant to the State Deputy Communications
720.771.5205



PERPETUAL MEMORIAL SOCIETY

Colorado Knights of Columbus
 Perpetual Memorial Society is a wonderful way to honor our loved ones, 

Living and Deceased, with this thoughtful act of enrolling them in 
100 Memorial Masses per year, 

each and every year, forever.
All the information and enrollment form is on the Colorado Knights of Columbus website.

www.coloradokofc.org

If you have any questions 
Please call

 Jim Peterson 303-906-3733

STATE KNIGHT OF THE MONTH

The May 2019 Colorado State Knight of the Month is Sir Knight Joseph Byrne of 
Saint Joseph the Worker Council, Council No. 13099, Colorado Springs CO.

     Joseph S. Byrne is an active and enthusiastic member of our council. From day-
one, that is 31, August 2007, when he joined and became a first-degree Knight. He 
quickly ascended to 4th degree and his contributions to this council have had a sig-
nificant and positive impact. Joe is highly esteemed by all members of our council, 
St. Joseph the Worker. Joe is a former Grand Knight and during his two-year tenure, 
membership increased and the Insurance quotas surpassed the requirements estab-
lished by both the State of Colorado and Supreme headquarters in Connecticut. Joe 
is a trailblazer. He has served as 1st, 2nd, and third year trustee. He has additionally 
served as Council Treasure and Finance Secretary. He never walks away from volun-
teering his time and wise counsel. Needless to say, Joe participates actively in all our 
Councils, first and second-degree Exemplifications. He thoroughly interviews po-
tential candidates for proper qualifications. He actively participants in all our coun-
cil breakfasts, Spaghetti dinners, Parish Picnics, Lent soup dinners, Lent Fish fries, 
the Stations of the Cross, and Sunday Rosaries with the Rosary Society. Joe is solid 
member. He is knowledgeable of the By-Laws of the KOC organization and its rich 
history. He consistently attends both the Officers and Business meetings. He also, 
when required though not often, will chime in when the debate is going off topic. Joe 
Byrne is a devout Catholic, and a friend to all.



FORMATION AND KNIGHTHOOD DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATIONS (2019)

	

	 FORMATION DEGREE						                   COMBINED FORMATION AND		
	      (STAND ALONE)				          			      KNIGHTHOOD DEGREE	
	
DATE 		  Thursday, July 11, 2019					     DATE		  Saturday, July 20, 2019		
COUNCIL 	 10937							       COUNCIL	 4209			 
LOCATION	 Pax Christi						      LOCATION	 Cortez			 
ADDRESS	 5761 McArthur Ranch Road				    ADDRESS	 28 E. Montezuma Ave.		
CITY/STATE	 Highlands Ranch, CO 80124				    CITY/STATE	 Cortez, CO 81321		
CONTACT	 Roger Giudici						      CONTACT	 Leroy Roberts			 
PHONE 		 303-562-6675						      PHONE		 505-967-5192			 
E-MAIL		 rogergiudici@comcast.net					     E-MAIL		 leroyrobertssr@gmail.com

	 KNIGHTHOOD DEGREE						      COMBINED FORMATION AND	
	      (STAND ALONE)				          			   KNIGHTHOOD DEGREE (no frills)	
	
DATE 		  Thursday, July 25, 2019					     DATE		  Saturday, August 24, 2019		
COUNCIL 	 10937							       COUNCIL	 14045			 
LOCATION	 Pax Christi						      LOCATION	 Our Lady of Peace-Silverthorne	
ADDRESS	 5761 McArthur Ranch Road				    ADDRESS	 89 Smith Ranch Road		
CITY/STATE	 Highlands Ranch, CO 80124				    CITY/STATE	 Silverthorne, CO 80498		
CONTACT	 Roger Giudici						      CONTACT	 Larry Furrer, Financial Secretary	
PHONE 		 303-562-6675						      PHONE		 970-262-3887			 
E-MAIL		 rogergiudici@comcast.net					     E-MAIL		 LRF301@gmail.com

	 COMBINED FORMATION AND
	     KNIGHTHOOD DEGREE

DATE		  Saturday, October 5, 2019
COUNCIL	 7502
LOCATION	 IHM NorthGlenn
ADDRESS	 11385 Grant Drive
CITY/STATE	 NorthGlenn, CO 80233
CONTACT	 Tom Walls
PHONE		 303-961-8005
E-MAIL		 twalls28@aol.com

PATRIOTIC DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATIONS (2019)      

DATE		  Saturday, October 12, 2019					    DATE		  Saturday, October 26, 2019
ASSEMBLY	 3818							       ASSEMBLY	 3124
LOCATION	 St Margaret Mary Catholic Church				    LOCATION	 Our Lady of the Valley Windsor
ADDRESS	 28 E Montezuma Ave					     ADDRESS	 1250 7th Street
CITY/STATE	 Cortez, CO 81321					     CITY/STATE	 Windsor, CO 80550
CONTACT	 Leroy Roberts						      CONTACT	 Chuck Rohrer
PHONE		 505-967-5192						      PHONE		 970-672-6109
E-MAIL		 leroyrobertssr@gmail.com					    E-MAIL		 charlesrohrer6@gmail.com

		



L I F E  I N S U R A N C E  •  D I S A B I L I T Y  I N C O M E  I N S U R A N C E •  L O N G - T E R M  CA R E  I N S U R A N C E •  R E T I R E M E N T  A N N U I T I E S

Schedule an Appointment Today to Get
Your Complimentary 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
PERSONAL PLANNING

WORKBOOK.

None of us know what the 
future will bring. 

Take time to record your personal 
requests, preferences, information,
and documentation to help your 
   family when you’re no longer able to. 

Plan. Preserve. Protect.

Gen_Planningbook_ Exp. 12/31/18

Andrew Wheaton, FICF
General Agent: 
Northern Colorado
8690 Wolff Ct. Suite 200
Westminster, CO 80031
Office: 303-427-5056
Andrew.Wheaton@kofc.org
www.wheatoninsurance.org  

Kenneth Huard, FICF
General Agent: 

Western and Southern Colorado
1925 Dominion Way, Suite 103

Colorado Springs, CO 80918
Office: 877-213-1679

kenneth.huard@kofc.org
www.kofchuardagency.com


